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Publicise your event and increase attendance by giving us the 
dates. 

 
IT IS FREE 

 
We welcome event dates from all local charities and groups for listing in 
this feature. Please send the details to the Editor - Tim King at 
tim@tpking.me.uk. 
 
Please allow sufficient time in advance for the publication of the 
appropriate newsletter. Contribution deadlines and publication dates are on 
the inside back cover. 

Forthcoming Events 
GHPH = Goring Heath Parish Hall 
WL = Woodcote Library 
WVH = Whitchurch Village Hall 
 
July 2014 
2nd  Cello Recital  Church of St Thomas of Canterbury, Goring-on-Thames 
4th   String Quartet  Church of St Thomas of Canterbury, Goring-on-Thames 
10th Parish Council Meeting  GHPH 
11/12/13th Woodcote Rally  Woodcote 
18th  Peace in the Park   Nuneham Courtney 
 
August 2014 
No Parish Council Meeting this month 
30th  Whitchurch Village Fête  Eastfield Lane, Whitchurch 
 
September 2014 
11th  Parish Council Meeting  GHPH 
30th  Whitchurch Village Fête  Eastfield Lane, Whitchurch 
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Chairman's Comments 
 
One of the rules that we have in the Parish Council is that the chairman 
can only be in office for 4 successive terms, and as I have now had these 
4 terms, I am standing down. I am pleased to be able to say that Nick 
Henry is now taking on the role, and we all look forward to him meeting 
head on the challenges that lie ahead.  
 
White Lion 
One of the matters that is still very much alive is the future of the White 
Lion. It was very unfortunate that this pub was not advertised properly 
locally when the brewery tried to sell it, which would have alerted us all 
to the threat that it was under, and given the local community the chance 
to take it on. As it is, the situation has become more difficult, but the 
District Council are supportive of the interest of the community in this 
case, and are taking steps to ensure that the developments at the White 
Lion are in accordance with the planning regulations. 
 
Village Fête 
On the day, we thought that we were a bit unlucky with the weather for 
the fête, but as it turned out the rest of the bank holiday had even worse 
weather. Numbers were down a bit, perhaps also as a result of the bridge 
closure, but I would like to thank the fête organisers for putting on the 
usual great show, and a personal thanks to the parish councillors who 
helped me on the barbecue. 

 
Peter Dragonetti 

Chairman  
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Curtains, 
pelmets, 

roman blinds, 
tiebacks, 

               cushion covers etc 
               at competitive prices, 

including measuring 
and hanging service. 

 
               call Caroline on 
                01189 542448 

                         or  
               07815 610007 

 

Rob Turner Handyman

Phone 01189419534  Mob. 07866943113

Home & Garden
Maintenance.
Plumbing,Painting,Tiling
Minor Electrics,Hedge
Cutting,Fencing,Ponds. 
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Planning Decisions  
The following planning applications have been considered. 
Where a decision is not given, it means the Parish Council 
has not yet received written confirmation from S.O.D.C. 

Premises and application details Parish 
Council 

S.O.D.C. 

P14/S0368/FULThe Barn Collins End Goring Heath RG8 
7RH Erection of two single storey extensions. 

No Strong 
Views 

Permission 

P14/S0414/HH Meadow Down Hill Bottom Whitchurch 
Hill RG8 7PT Proposed rear two storey extension, raising 
of roof, amended drive and vehicular access arrangement. 

Should be 
refused 

Permission 

P14/S0642/FUL Shervell Cottage Shirvells Hill Goring 
Heath Oxon RG8 7SP Erection of replacement storage shed 
for domestic storage. 

No Strong 
Views 

Permission 

P14/S0574/FUL Cherry Cottage Hill Bottom Whitchurch 
Hill RG8 7PU Change of use from agricultural to garden. 

No Strong 
Views 

Permission 

P14/S0864/HH 3 Oakdown Close Whitchurch Hill RG8 
7NR   Side extension to form larger kitchen. 

No Strong 
Views 

Permission 

P14/S0386/HH Russett Cottage 4 Bridle Road Whitchurch 
Hill RG8 7PR 
Two storey and single storey rear extensions (As amended 
by drawings received on 17th April 2014) 

No Strong 
Views 

Permission 

P14/S1008/HH Fieldways Hill Bottom Whitchurch Hill 
RG8 7PT 
Alterations to roof to provide bedrooms, bathroom and 
study on first floor. Demolish existing single detached 
garage. 

No Strong 
Views 

Permission 

P14/S0848/HH & P14/S0849/LB Lavender Cottage Cold 
Harbour in the parish of Goring Heath RG8 7SY 
Alterations to fenestration to 1970s extension to listed 
building.Addition of porch to entrance building. 

No Strong 
Views 

  

P14/S0976/HH Oakwood House Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PN 
Alterations and extensions to dwelling to include 2 storey 
rear extension with existing dormer alterations. 

No Strong 
Views 

  

P14/S1175/HH & P14/S1176/LB Cold Harbour Farm Cold 
Harbour Goring Heath RG8 7SY Demolish existing 1950s 
single-storey side extension, construct new single-storey 
side extension. 

No Strong 
Views 

  

Continued on page 6 
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Planning 
 
We would also like to point out that No Strong Views is one of only three choices that 
SODC gives the parish council. It should not be read as illustrating tacit approval of an 
application. More often than not this choice is supplemented with specific comments 
from the parish council highlighting areas of concern. 

Premises and application details 
 

Parish 
Council 

S.O.D.C. 

P14/S1089/HH Hillside Cottage Whitchurch Hill RG8 7NU 
Two storey side and single storey rear extensions and open 
front porch 

No Strong 
Views 

  

P14/S1511/HH Bozedown Windmill Bozedown Drive 
Whitchurch Hill (within the parish of Goring Heath) RG8 
7PE Removal of existing conservatory and carport. Erection 
of single and one and a half storey extensions, new three 
bay garage and new rooflights to the south-west elevation. 

No Strong 
Views 
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The Village Fête 
 
Another successful year for the Whitchurch Hill Fête – despite an early morning 
downpour, and a nagging worry that the Toll Bridge closure might deter some of our 
regular visitors from ‘across the river’. 
   
‘Is it still on?’ was a question that the Organising Team fielded more than once as the 
morning’s rain lashed the Recreation Ground – but as if by magic, it stopped, a bit of 
sunshine appeared, and the crowds rolled in.  And not just people – the Fun Dog Show 
brought in a record number of canine competitors. Indeed as one visitor observed “I 
haven’t seen as many dogs in one place since I watched ‘101 Dalmatians’!”  
 
The general feedback from the day was very positive, with the various stalls and 
refreshment tents running at full pelt all afternoon. Not surprisingly visitor numbers 
were slightly down on last year, when we enjoyed a day of blazing sunshine - and an 
open Toll Bridge! -  but all in all, the event was extremely well supported, and the 
organisers are very grateful to all who took part - the visitors, the stall holders, our 
service providers, and everyone who helped with the running.  
 
The regular stalwarts were well to the fore. The Bottle Stall was as popular as ever, 
and a big ‘thank you!’ to all who donate ‘a bottle or two’ year after year – your 
generosity makes a huge contribution to the success of the Fete. The BBQ team 
worked flat out to feed the multitude, the WI Tea Tent provided alluring cakes and 
refreshments, while the Community stalls offered a range of attractions. And the Beer 
Tent, ably operated this year by the new management of The Sun, drew the crowds 
with some fine local ales! 
 
The Raffle generated a record level of receipts – our thanks to all who bought tickets, 
and to the team who put a huge amount of work into making it our best ever Raffle. 
Several people commented on the terrific range of prizes on offer this year, and we are 
grateful to the local businesses who very kindly donated these – The Highwayman, 
Nino’s, The Ferryboat, The Cross Keys, The Sun, The Woody Nook, Kimberley’s, 
Lina Tandoori, Grey’s Cheese Company, and Woodcote Garden Centre, as well as 
several individual donations. 
 
The Fête is always well attended, so clearly it’s seen as a popular community event. 
But it does takes a certain amount of organising, and this goes on quietly, year after 
year, in the background. It’s probably also worth noting that, as they say, ‘it doesn’t 
come free!’ – a significant level of up-front cost goes towards paying for many of the 
performers, plus of course essentials such as Red Cross cover and insurance. So your 
support is very much appreciated, and again, we thank you all for helping to make the 
2014 Fête such a great day for the village. 
 

The Organising Team. 
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Friends of Music at Goring 

Cello Recital: Jane Lindsay (Cello) and Alison Rhind (Piano) 

Wednesday 2
nd

 July at 1.00 pm 

Church of St Thomas of Canterbury, Goring-on-Thames 
 

Jane has performed at the Wigmore Hall, the Purcell Room, etc. and 

appeared as soloist in concertos by Elgar and Haydn: future performances are 

booked for Royal Albert Hall and Royal Fes!val Hall.  Alison is one of our 

leading chamber pianists and has played with many well-known virtuosi, 

including Nicola Benede', Rostropovich, Menuhin, etc. and she has been 

official accompanist for several interna!onal compe!!ons, including BBC 

Young Musician of the Year. 
 

Their programme will include music by Debussy, Brahms, Mendelssohn and 

Rachmaninoff. 

 
Jane and Alison are kindly supported by the Countess of Munster Trust. 
Tickets are £12 (or £10 purchased in advance from Fes-val outlets or 

Inspira	on, The Arcade, Goring) for this lunch-me recital. 

 

 
Ruisi String Quartet: 

Friday 4
th

 July, 7.30 pm 

Church of St Thomas of Canterbury, Goring-on-Thames 
The Ruisi Quartet will be playing music by Haydn, Beethoven and Debussy. 

  
Although formed as recently as 2012, the Quartet has quickly established a 

reputa!on as an exci!ng, expressive ensemble, performing at leading venues 

including the Wigmore Hall and have a full diary of country-wide and 

interna!onal engagements for 2014. 

 
Tickets are £15 (or £13 purchased in advance from Fes-val outlets or 

Inspira	on, The Arcade, Goring). 

 
Both concerts are offered in associa!on with the Goring and Streatley Fes!val 
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Organiser: Christine Martin    
“Sonia”, Goring Heath Road, Whitchurch Hill, RG8 7PG 

Tel: 0118 9844252   e.mail  whitchurchtheatreclub@gmail.com  
 

The Whitchurch & District Theatre Club takes you to musicals, plays, 
ballets, operas, classical concerts etc. once a month. 
 
Salisbury, Cheltenham, Oxford, Stratford and Chichester, amongst 
others, are often visited.  Major London venues and productions.   
Mainly matinees in the week, but sometimes evening performances and 
weekends.  Trips away. Tickets purchased at group/concessionary rates. 
 
When the Whitchurch Bridge re-opens, members can be picked up from 
Whitchurch Hill, Whitchurch-on-Thames and Pangbourne. Also 
Tidmarsh and Theale when necessary. 
 
For our forthcoming programme please check the Whitchurch-on-
Thames Website.  Subscriptions £10 per annum but £8 if paid online. 

JUSTBRICKWORK 
AND POINTING 

ALL BRICKWORK AND POINTING UNDERTAKEN 
             FLINTWALLS    DECREATIVE WALLS 
               RESTORATION   RENOVATION  
                  ALL STYLES OF POINTING 

as seen in the directory of excellence 

01189 472392 
07931958843 

          justbricks@aol.com                     
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OXFORDSHIRE’S CONSUMER 

EMPOWERMENT PARTNERSHIP: 
SCAMS AWARENESS MONTH 

 
May 2014 was SCAMS AWARENESS MONTH, and we have all 
been spreading the message: SPOT SCAMS – STOP SCAMS.  In 
partnership with Trading Standards we helped to distribute “Scamnesty” 
boxes around the county. You probably saw one in your local library or 
day centre. 
 
SPOT SCAMS! 

It could be a scam if: 

The call, letter, email or text has arrived unexpectedly 

I’ve never heard of the lottery or competition they are talking about 
and didn’t buy a ticket 

They are asking me to send money in advance 

They are telling me I have to respond quickly  

They are telling me to keep it a secret 

STOP SCAMS! 

Get advice from the Citizens Advice consumer service: 08454 04 05 06 
Report a scam or suspected scam to Action Fraud:  0300 123 2040  
Tell a friend, neighbour or relative about any scams you become aware of 

www.caox.org.uk/sam14  /   www.thinkJessica.com  
Oxford CAB is the home of the Consumer Partnership for Oxfordshire and 
Age UK Oxfordshire is a key partner.  We are there to empower consumers – 
customers in shops or online, users of public transport, victims of telephone or 
postal scams, etc. 
www.caox.org.uk/consumer 
www.facebook.com/OxCEP @OxfordConsumer 
For information or to offer to help, contact: 
davidCEP@cab-oxford.org.uk          01865 304125 
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GORING VETERINARY CENTRE 
17C High Street, Goring, Oxon. 01491 873 638 

O p e n  8 . 3 0 - 6 . 3 0  M o n - F r i ,  1 0 - 2  S a t  
P a r k i n g  a t  r e a r  o f  S u r g e r y  

Where Caring Comes First 

  

  

  £5 OFF ROUTINE VACCINATION 

 £5 off Cat/£10 off Dog NEUTERING 

PLEASE PRESENT THIS ADVERT WHEN BOOKING YOUR APPOINTMENT 

STUARTS HOME DECORATING & 
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 

 
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR HOME DECORATION, 

TILING, BRICK & PATIO STEAM CLEANING 
& REPOINTING, GUTTER CLEARANCE & 

REPLACEMENT 

 
 FULLY INSURED 

REFERENCES AVAILABLE ON REQUEST 
 

 FOR A FREE QUOTE 
TELEPHONE STUART ON WOODCOTE 

01491680211 - Mob 07976431697 
Email- nozey@parker1967.fsnet.co.uk 
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Whitchurch & Goring Heath Twinning Association 
 

Our visit over the early May bank holiday weekend was one of the best 
of recent years. One reason for this was the leisurely travel afforded by 
starting on the Friday before, another the fascinating programme of 
visits, and of course the sunny spring weather helped. A constant is the 
warm welcome and the liberal hospitality we received. 
 
On our arrival on the Friday evening the group joined their hosts and 
spent Saturday with them on local visits. Many went to the abbey of 
Bec-Hellouin, whose local connection is preserved in the name of Bec 
Tithe, in Whitchurch Hill. Saturday evening found us at a reception for 
sixty people in the hall at La Bouille. Our gift, a delightful watercolour 
by Stephen Trinder of Whitchurch Bridge, was much admired. After 
speeches and champagne toasts we settled down for a four course meal 
with much chatter in both languages, renewing old friendships. 
 
The Sunday visits to the attractive towns of Bayeux and Arromanches 
will live long in the memory. Our copy of the Bayeux Tapestry in 
Reading Museum is not completely exact and it was fascinating to see 
the original, with colours remarkably fresh. The Museum had a great 
deal of background information about the Norman invasion, shown in 
models, film and computer displays. After lunch we were lucky enough 
visit the Cathedral, hear an international choir practice and see the new 
bell struck in time for the D-Day celebrations.  
 
Not far away on the coast, Arromanches is a pretty seaside town, with 
carousel, cafes and candyfloss, but more importantly the museum 
showing the building of the Mulberry Harbour there – some of the 
concrete blocks can still be seen offshore. The tremendous feat of 
towing the vast amount of material which made up the harbour was 
explained in film, exhibits and guide. The reality of D-Day was brought 
home effectively, bringing a tear to many eyes.  
 
On Monday, after shopping, walks and visits, we embarked on our 
return journey, bringing with us the best wishes of our French friends. 
We missed the company of several of our regular twinners through 
illness, accident and other engagements, and would welcome new 
people to join us. 
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Foot Health Prac--oner 
Foot Health care in your own home 

Patricia Spender MCFHP MAFHP 
  Mobile: 07733 320702 

  Tel: 0118 984 1132 

Email: pat.spender@gmail.com 
 

Corns, Callus, Ingrown & involuted nails, specialised nail 

cu'ng, Fungal nails, Athlete’s foot, Verruca’s, care of the 

Diabe!c high risk foot, general foot maintenance. 
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Whitchurch-on-Thames 
Village Fête 

Saturday 30th August 2-5pm 
The Village Green, Eastfield Lane 

  
Join the fun at the annual Whitchurch Village Fête on Saturday 30th 
August, 2-5pm. 
  
NEW for 2014 are children’s go-karting (which should be a hoot!) 
face painting, the renowned children's entertainer 'Dizzy Dean', plus 
live music from the 'Beenham Wind Orchestra'. 
  
Old favourites return too, with Rosie leading the kids in music and 
dance, amusement rides for the children and the ever-popular dog 
show. 
  
There will be local stalls selling everything from jam to vintage 
clothing, jewellery to books … and who knows what you’ll find 
donated to the 'Granny’s Attic' stall? 
 
Tasty refreshments will include BBQ, beer and tea tents with freshly 
cooked food and sweet treats.  
 
The fete is a charitable event for Whitchurch-on-Thames Pre-school 
and as always we would like to thank our regular sponsors of Richard 
Wilson Long, Warminghams and Valley Vets. We hope to see you 
there! 
 
PS Anyone who may be interested in having a stall at the fête please 
contact fiona.acworth@gmail.com 
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Improvements 
• Driveway repair/installa-on/modernisa-on 
 
• Pa-o/Pathway – repair/installa-on/modernisa-on  
 
• General  maintenance / Drainage / Fencing  
 
• General  Brickwork /  Disability Access Installed 
 
• Gu:ering cleaned        No job too small or too BIG… 
 
23 years experience / references available / plant licences 
Call Rob on 07909 006369 /  Office 0118 3487000  
Email:kcimprovements@hotmail.co.uk 
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If you are a walker you cannot fail to have 
noticed the profusion of new gates on 
footpaths in the last few years in the 
Oxfordshire Chilterns. Not only that, but most 
paths are maintained in a pretty good 
condition throughout the year. 

Nearly all of this is due to work done by Chiltern Society volunteers - the group 
known as the South Chilterns Path Maintenance Volunteers (SCPMV). 

To date they have installed over 175 gates replacing stiles with gates which 
transforms the pleasure of walking, particularly for people with disabilities. And 
last year they cleared or mowed 23km (14½ miles) of footpaths and 
bridleways. 

So it may come as a surprise that the group is quite small, the usual working 
party being between 8 and 15 people out of a pool of around 30. As with any 
club or group, people come and go, so the SCPMV are now inviting other 
Chiltern Society members to join them in their work. 

The work is not arduous, the work sessions being only three mornings a 
month. There are no commitments to work, just come when you feel like it, 
and work at your own pace. Ordinary DIY skills are sufficient for the gate work, 
none at all for basic clearance work - just enthusiasm. Training is given where 
necessary, particularly for those who would like to work with power tools - and 
everyone is covered by the Society's insurance, of course. 

There are also opportunities to get more deeply involved in the organisation. 
For example, anyone with experience of trailer or caravan towing and who has 
a powerful car or 4x4 can share the duties of pulling the tools trailer to the 
work sites. Others with organisational experience will get fulfilment from 
planning the work programme and liaising with other bodies such as 
Oxfordshire County Council and local landowners. 

Oxfordshire County Council has a very high regard for the SCPMV. They say 
that the SCPMV is the volunteer group which sets the standard to which all 
other volunteer groups should aspire! In 2011 the group won the 'Biggest 
Impact on the Local Environment' category in the Oxfordshire Charity & 
Volunteer Awards, and recently was nominated for a Queen's Award for 
Volunteer Service - the winners to be announced in June. 

If you would like to be part of this fantastic team, come along for a trial session 
- it's fun and satisfying, and you'll be very welcome.  

For more details call: Howard Dell on 01494 764149 or  
email info@dell.myzen.co.uk 
 
Chiltern Society, White Hill Centre, White Hill, Ch esham, Bucks HP5 
1AG  -  Tel: 01494 771250  
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WHITCHURCH HILL WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 
 
Whitchurch Hill WI members as usual supported  the fete at the end of May, and pro-
vided tea and home made cakes for the thirsty ones  at what proved to be a well attend-
ed event in spite of the indifferent weather.  
At  their May Meeting  a lively discussion took place on the resolution which was to 
be voted on at the National AGM – it concerned Organ Donation, with three people 
dying every day while waiting for a transplant, the ensuing decision was bound to be 
approval. 
 
At the beginning of June members enjoyed a Strawberry Tea in a member’s garden on 
a delightfully sunny afternoon, and later on in the month they will be visiting  Greys 
Court for a tour of the house and  lunch in the new restaurant. 
Speaker meetings will resume in July when we shall hear about the Thames and Chil-
terns Air Ambulance, and other speakers in the coming months will present “The La-
dies of the Tower”, the story of Lady Brunner’s time with the WI, and  The World of 
the Honeybee. 
 
Meetings are held on the third Tuesday of the month at Goring Heath Parish Hall at 
10.15am  Visitors are always welcome, and for further information please telephone 
0118 984 1696 

Patricia Dent 

Incentive for greener home heating 
 
Rural homeowners living off the gas network have long had to pay extra for 
oil, LPG or electric heating. The Domestic Renewable Heat Incentive (RHI) 
is here to encourage these households to consider lower carbon alternatives 
when replacing an old boiler. 
 
The RHI aims to even out the relative cost of installing and running a new 
renewable heating system instead of one using fossil fuel. With the RHI you 
receive a payment for every unit of renewable heat it is estimated your 
system will generate. Supported heaters include biomass or pellet boilers, 
air, ground or water source heat pumps, and solar thermal panels.. 
 
The RHI is open to homeowners, private landlords, social landlords and self-
builders. If you installed a renewable heat system between 15 July 2009 and 
8 April 2014 you may also be eligible. Application for the RHI is by a form 
on the Ofgem website. You can also get free advice from the Energy Saving 
Advice Service on 0300 123 1234. 
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• Caring, courteous, reliable, trustworthy, professional electrician, taking pride in our work and care 

of your home. 

• Fully qualified, apprenticeship served electrician with over 20 years experience. 

• Qualified to latest Wiring Regulations and Part P accredited for Domestic Electrical Installations. 

• All works undertaken, happy to fit lights, install cookers. 

• Installation of new or repositioned lighting points and sockets. 

• Specialist in inside and outside lighting design and installation. So if you want to get the most out of 
your garden and impress your friends just ask! 

• Full re-wires or fuse board upgrades. 

• Inspecting and Testing of existing installation, fault finding and certification of installation for HIPs 
and tenanted properties etc. 

Call now for a free estimate  
0118 984 4391 

07920 776 116 
info@chilternelectric.co.uk or visit www.chilternelectric.co.uk 

We have many satisfied customers so if you need a reference please don’t hesitate to ask! 
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Goring Heath Bowls Club (Almshouses) 
 
We played away at Burghfield Bowls Club on Saturday 10th May and had a 
wet journey over to their excellent new green. There were two light showers 
during the match and then the  heavens opened again whilst we were enjoying 
our tea.  We won on two rinks and lost on the other two. 
 
Our game at Trenthams Bowls Club on Wednesday 21st May was played in 
dry weather and we were treated to a very welcome delicious  tea afterwards 
of new potatoes, sausages and baked beans.  The scores were Trenthams 
Bowls Club 95 points and Goring Heath Bowls Club (Almshouses) 
75 points. 
 
We had a very warm welcome from Peppard Bowls Club at their green on Sat-
urday 31st May and we all had a very enjoyable afternoon playing with very 
friendly people as always.  The weather was dry, the green was soft and the 
sun came out, making it a very pleasant afternoon.  The scores were Goring 
Heath Bowls Club (Almshouses) 77 points and Peppard Bowls Club 56. 
 
On Wednesday 4th June we played against the lovely people from Caversham 
Bowls Club at their home green.  The pattern of weather over the last few 
weeks has been raining and cloudy, but once again we managed to dodge the 
rain and played without getting wet.  The green was heavy at first and the 
weather became very windy and cold towards the end of the match and we 
were glad to get inside for a hot cup of coffee!  
The scores were Caversham 80 points to Almshouses 58 points. 
 
We will be using our new pushers, which were purchased from the generous 
donation by the Lions Club,  on the morning of Saturday 7th June when we are 
having our open morning which coincides with the Almshouses Plant Sale. 
 
We are asking our club members to kindly volunteer  to help at the Woodcote 
Steam Rally in some way. The Rally is on from Friday 11th, Saturday  12th 
and Sunday 13th of July. We all have appreciated that the Woodcote Steam 
Rally very generously gave our club a donation last year to boost our funds,  as 
we are a self supporting club. Please contact Clive our Captain if  any mem-
bers can help at the Rally on 01491 682491,  or if anyone would like further 
details regarding joining our club. - please contact one of the following:- 
Daphne Walker on 01491 682154, 
Tim King on 01491 684198 or  
Clive Goodburn (Club Captain) on 01491 682491 
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Budget Car Centre 
Family Run Business, Goring Road, Crays Pond. Est 1 986 

 

BEST USED CARS 
Guaranteed! 

 

◊4X4s  ◊M.P.Vs 
◊H/Backs  ◊Estates  

 

www.budgetcarcentre.co.uk 
C��� �� �� 	
��� ��� 
������ 

01491 680182 or 681075 
 

Unwanted Cars Willingly Purchased! 

 

JUNE SALE 2014 
The Residents of Goring Heath Almshouses would like to thank everyone who 

braved the rain to support the June Sale. 
 

We had over one hundred visitors who did not let the rain stop them enjoying 
amongst other stalls, a fine selection of cakes and plants to peruse. The rain 
did stop and by the end of the Sale people were actually sitting outside enjoying 
refreshments. The total raised was £1000, this will be used for a summer 
pleasure trip and a Christmas Lunch.  
 

Thank you all once again for your support!   
Matron and the Residents of Goring Heath Almshouses 
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The Goring Heath Newsletter is published by the Parish Council six times a year and 
is delivered free to every household in the Parish. 
 
To contributors to the Newsletter:- 
It would be most helpful if a copy could be submitted to me as a document attachment 
to email and sent to tim@tpking.me.uk Ed 
The views and opinions expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of the 
Parish Council. 

Deadline for contributions Publication month 

14th August 2014 September 2014 

9th October 2014 November 2014 

11th December 2013 January 2015 

12th February 2015 March 2015 

9th April 2015 May 2015 

11th June 2015 July 2015 

Printed by: Goring Press, Gatehampton Farm, .Goring-on-Thames 
Reading Berkshire RG8 9LU Tel: 01491 872555  

COUNTY and DISTRICT COUNCIL INFORMATION 
 
SOUTH OXFORDSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCILLOR 
Anne Ducker   01491 836169      Pearl Slatter   0118 984 5021 
Council Offices:   Crowmarsh, Wallingford, OX10 8HG 01491 823000 
www.southoxon.gov.uk 
 
OXFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCILLOR 
Kevin Bulmer  35 Springhill Road, Goring on Thames, RG8 0BY 
07526 743091 kevin.bulmer@oxfordshire.gov.uk  
 
Council Offices:  County Hall, Oxford, OX1 1ND,   01865 792422 
www.oxfordshire.gov.uk 
 
POLICE            Wallingford Police Station    01235 512929 
POLICE            PEC – Non-Emergency Calls   101 
POTHOLES            0845 310 1111 
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GORING HEATH PARISH COUNCIL  
 
CHAIRMAN 
Nick Henry   Ladygrove Cottage  Goring Heath  RG8 7RU 07900 498717 
 
VICE-CHAIRMAN 
Peter Dragonetti  Covert Cottage  Hill Bottom RG8 7PT   0118 984 4711 
 
Nick Elsome  6 Heath End   Goring Heath RG8 7SQ 01491 682775 
Kate Giles   10 Hocketts Close  Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PX  0118 984 1590 
Richard Greenford Cosy Cottage  Hill Bottom RG8 7PT  0118 984 4147 
Tim King  Greenacre  Crays Pond RG8 7SH  01491 684198 
Marjo McGee  Field End  Crays Pond RG8 7QG  01491 872136 
Martin Wise   5 Coombe End   Whitchurch Hill RG8 7TD  0118 984 3071 
 
CLERK 
Caroline Hadley  15 Bec Tithe   Whitchurch Hill RG8 7NP  0118 984 1594 
Email: goring.heath.parish.council@googlemail.com 
 
GORING HEATH PARISH CHARITY 
Chairman: Bill Pechey Jays Lodge  Crays Pond  RG8 7QG  01491 681236 
 
GORING HEATH NEWSLETTER 
Editor:  Tim King  Greenacre Goring Road Crays Pond RG8 7SH  01491 684198 
  tim@tpking.me.uk 
Advertising: Nick Henry  Ladygrove Cottage Goring Heath RG8 7RU 07900 498717 
                          nick.henry@gouldinternational.co.uk 
 
LOCAL GROUPS 
Chiltern Society Path Maintenance Volunteers Howard Dell   01494 764149 
Goring Heath Bowls Club (Almshouses)    Maureen Jones 01491 681872  
Goring Heath Scouts, Brownies and Guides Doreen Pechey  01491 681236 
Goring,  Woodcote & District Lions Club John Bridgens  0118 9842682 
Pilates (Friday Morning) Michele Houston 01491 575205 
RG8 Badminton Club    Chris Uden   01491 681263 
South Oxfordshire Archaeology Group (S.O.A.G.)   Nancy Nichols  0118 978 7829 
Tai Chi and Qigong       Karen Pounds  07867 954786 
Tots on the Hill, Baby and Toddler Group    Nicola Robinson   0118 984 2239  
Whitchurch and Goring Heath History Society Chair: Sue Matthews  0118 984 4489 
Whitchurch and Goring Heath Twinning Association David Robinson  0118 984 4142 
Whitchurch Hill WI        Frances Strange  0118 984 2162 
Woodcote Volunteers (Office Hours 9.30—11am) Elizabeth Harrap 01491 681171 
Yoga Sarah Dixon  0118 984 4262 
 
Goring Heath Parish Hall :      Bookings and Enquiries:  Theresa Elsome  0118 984 2056 

email: bnt@waitrose.com 


